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Eythorne Elvington CP School 

 

Year 6 SATS 

Throughout this week, our Year Six pupils have been taking part in the End of Key 

Stage Two Statutory Assessments. These tests can be difficult at the best of times but 

considering this cohort of pupils last had a FULL SCHOOL YEAR in YEAR 3 (!) it 

makes the situation even tougher.  However, over the course of the week they have 

tackled the tests with enthusiasm and determination and as a team of staff we are 

incredibly proud of them.  Mr Hutcheon has done a fantastic job with the class since 

joining us in January and despite the short amount of time with them, he has had a 

huge impact already.  Now that the tests are out of the way, the children can look 

forward to exciting experiences such as their PGL Residential and end of school 

production. 

PGL Residential Trip 

Thank you to those parents who came along to the Year 6 Residential meeting on 

Thursday evening.  I will be emailing out the pack that went home with parents to all 

Year 6 parents so that you have the information that was discussed.  If you have any 

questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me. 

 

Bike and Scooter Safety 

I did write in last week’s newsletter about the importance of children wearing helmets 

when riding their bikes and scooters to and from school.  Being on the playground 

this week, I have noticed that almost all children on bikes and scooters are NOT 

wearing any helmets.  Please can you consider this.  As you are well aware, our 

school is situated on a busy main road and regardless of your thoughts on your child’s 

ability to ride a bike/scooter, accidents can happen at any time for a number of 

reasons. 

 

 

School Year 2021/2022 

 

 

Term 5 
 

19th April – 27th May 

 

School Holiday 

 

30th May – 3rd June 

 

 

Term 6 

 

7th June – 21st July 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

 

Year 6 Residential Meeting – 12th May 

Queens Jubilee Picnic – 27th May 

Year 6 Residential – 24th – 27th June 

Staff Development day – 6th June 

Summer Fayre – 8th July 
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Football Fixtures 

 

 

Watch this space for up and 

coming fixtures 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caption describing picture or graphic. 

 

Jubilee Friday 

Apologies for the fact that the letter regarding the Jubilee celebrations on the last day of 

term (Friday 27th May) did not come home this week.  This will be coming home on 

Monday.  The general plan for the afternoon is that from 12:15pm, parents can come and 

bring a picnic to have with their children on the school field.  All school lunches on this 

day will be a packed lunch from the school kitchen if you pay for them or are in receipt of 

free school meals.  From 1pm, Mr Miles will have a selection of music performances for 

everyone to watch.  For those children who do not have any family members attending, 

they will enjoy the picnic and music as a class with their classroom staff.  At 2pm, parents 

who have attended will then have the option of taking their children home with them.  

Those without parents in attendance will return to class as normal. 

Clubs 

A reminder that next week is the last week of clubs for this term as no clubs run in the 

final week of term as normal. 

Staff Development Day 

Another reminder to parents that the first Monday after the May/June half term week-long 

break is a Staff Development Day (Monday 6th June).  Therefore, Term Six will start on 

Tuesday 7th June.  Whilst on dates, the final week of the school year is Thursday 21st July. 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

Discovery 

Aliza – for always wearing her CAPES. 

Ebony-Mae – for trying her hardest this week with all of her learning. 

 

Atlantis 

Maddison – A positive and cheerful attitude all week. 

 

Voyager 

Filippo – for his improved handwriting and effort during phonics and for using his 

imagination in English. 

 

Columbia 

Leon – for showing perseverance in all his school work. 

Brianna – for writing a descriptive Kennings Poem. 

 

Challenger 

Ava – confidence and perseverance throughout this week. 

Alfie P – for his positive attitude in class and his work on division this week. 

 

Endeavour 

Endeavour Class – for showing great resilience this week during their SATS tests.  You 

have all done an amazing job, well done! 

Conner – for showing good listening skills when offered help by one his classmates, well 

done! 
 
 

Neil Garvey 
Headteacher 

 T: 01304 830376        E: office@eythorne-elvington.kent.sch.uk         W: www.eythorne-elvington.kent.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Fayre – 8th July 

 

 


